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Toronto Transit Commission Construction Delays Extension - by 
Councillor Paula Fletcher, seconded by Councillor Brad Bradford

* Notice of this Motion has been given. 
* This Motion is subject to a re-opening of Item TE18.51. A two-thirds vote is required to re-
open that Item. If re-opened, the previous Council decision remains in force unless Council 
decides otherwise. 

Recommendations
Councillor Paula Fletcher, seconded by Councillor Brad Bradford, recommends that:

1.  City Council amend Parts 1 and 2 of City Council's decision on Item TE18.51 by replacing 
references to the date "December 31, 2020" with the date "April 30, 2021" so that they now 
read as follows:

1.  City Council authorize the closure of the north sidewalk on Strathmore Boulevard, from 
a point from a point 13 metres west of Donlands Avenue to a point 24 metres further west, 
from October 2, 2020 to April 30, 2021.

2.  City Council authorize the closure of a 2 metre wide portion of the westbound curb lane 
on Strathmore Boulevard, from a point 13 metres west of Donlands Avenue to a point 24 
metres further west, from October 2, 2020 to April 30, 2021.

Summary
Donlands Station, located on the southwest corner of Donlands Avenue and Strathmore 
Boulevard, is being modernized to accommodate one at-grade elevator and one below-grade 
elevator at the main station. In addition, a second entrance/exit is also being added to the station 
that will be located on the east side of Dewhurst Boulevard south of Strathmore Boulevard, as 
part of the Toronto Transit Commission's Easier Access Program and Second Exit Program. 
Construction of the development will be undertaken in several phases.

During Phase 1a, a portion of the north sidewalk and a 2 metre wide portion of the westbound 
curb lane on Strathmore Boulevard from a point 13 metres west of Donlands Avenue and a 
point 24 metres further west, are currently closed for the construction staging operations. 
Toronto City Council at its meeting on September 30, October 1 and 2, 2020 authorized the 
subject construction staging area on Strathmore Boulevard from October 2, 2020 to December 
31, 2020. The Toronto Transit Commission has requested an extension of the duration of the 
construction staging area on Strathmore Boulevard, as the site has experienced a number of 



construction delays.

The Toronto Transit Commission is requesting to extend the duration of the construction 
staging area on Strathmore Boulevard for an additional four months (i.e. from January 1, 2021 
to April 30, 2021), to allow for the construction of Phase 1a to be completed. 

Transportation Services has been consulted and have no objections to the proposal.

REQUIRES RE-OPENING:
Item 2020.TE18.51 (September 30, October 1 and 2, 2020) only as it pertains to Parts 1 and 2 
of City Council's decision.
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